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From: - Cooke; Paul WNWS

Sent: " - : Friday, April 30; 1999 5:18 PM : »
To:: . Freedman, Jonathan R NWS; Nelson, Siri C NWS; Gentry, Wanda F NWS
Cer - ' Soule, Lester E NWS; Amrine, W Brett NWS; Cagney, Patrick T NWS

.’Subject:, - Turn Basin #3 project. taking material to 3rd runway Port site

' Dear folks:, This summer we will be building a ‘Section 1135 habitat restoration project called Duwamish River, Tuming

-Basin #3. . Itinvoives building a new creek channei for Hamm Creek, a little creek that flows into the left bank of the

~.Duwamish-River just a few miles from. our office. Our sponsor is King County, and the project has much suﬁpport from the

. 'agencies and no known opposition. In the process of creating the new, improved channel, we will need to

nd a disposal

~ -area for about 60;000 cubic yards of material. ' Today Brett and | had a meeting with Port officials that have responsibility

for building the-3rd runway project and they appear to really want the material. (They will test some material on their own,

: . butiit:should be okay for them.) We talked a little about schedules, trucks per hour, haul routes, etc, and there seems to
©_be no significarit problems. This is a natural collaboration for the Corps and the Port. The Corps has material that it wants

to-dispose of-and-the Port has a need for it. If this works out, then disposing the material on Port land should lower the

- cost of the Section 1135 project by maybe $20@,000, and possibly much more. We would have a short haul distance and

no disposal fees. -

Out pf;o:ur' co'ri\)ersation this moming two questlonsi Car_ne up. Here they are:

( Question #1. ‘Our Regulatary B

ranch is. preéently wrastli'ng ‘with the ‘question of whether or not to issue a permit for the -
‘construction of the 3rd. Runway Project. If we use a 3rd Runway site for disposal of material, would we be compromising
our ability to issue an unprejudiced decision on the permit? :| would think that we would not for the following reasons: 1)

. its on land thatthe Port controls now, 2) the Port had material hauled to this site last year, and 3) even 60,000 cubic yards
" is a mere-drop.in the bucket for what the Port needs (less than 0.5%). - This seems like a question that Jonathan.and Siri

<

need'to answer.

Question #2.. Assuming that it is okay to collaborate with the Port and use their disposal site, then what very simple
agreement.could we use with the Port to make this happen. Could we just use a memorandum of agreement or
understanding that the Port and Corps could sign? Do we have a model for something like this? This seems like a

‘question that Wanda and Siri need to answer.

} Hopé we can make this happen and save the project big bucks.

Paul
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